
Olivedale Senior Citizens of Fairfield County, Inc. 
Annual Meeting 

 
The Annual Meeting of Olivedale Senior Citizens of Fairfield County Inc. will be Wednesday, March 28, 
2012.  Registration will begin at 9:30a with business meeting beginning promptly at 10:30a.  
 
The following are proposed amendments to the Olivedale By-Laws: (shaded words are omissions and 
underlined are changes) 
 

Article IV:  BOARD OF DIRECTORS  
The board of directors shall consist of five (5) officers: president, vice-president, recording 
secretary, treasurer, legal advisor, and eight (8) additional directors, The Olivedale park manager 
shall be an ex-officio member of the board, without voting rights.  The Lancaster City Parks’ 
superintendent shall be an ex-officio member of the board, without voting rights.  The past-
president of the board shall be an ex-officio member of the board with voting rights.  Ex-officio 
members shall not enjoy the right to vote.  Only persons who are members in good standing of 
the Olivedale senior Citizens organization are eligible for membership on the board of directors. 

  
Elections to the Board will take place.  The Board is presenting the following officer candidates: 
 
President - Jim Martin 
Vice President - Larry Wentz 
Secretary - Ruth Wilcox 
Treasurer - Karen Sanner  
Legal Advisor - Tom Corbin  
 
The following names will be on the ballot as candidates for the Board.  You will vote for four. 
 
Jim Barnhart 
Jim has been an Olivedale member for 5 years.  He’s retired from Logan Elm Schools.  He plays euchre, 
bingo, enjoys the 2nd Tuesday lunches and pancake breakfasts.  Jim thinks Olivedale is a wonderful 
organization where he has made many new friends.  He wants to make sure it continues and improves.  
 
Marsha Bowsher 
A retired Deputy Auditor for Fairfield County, Marsha joined Olivedale July of 2008.  She moved out of 
state for 2 years and is back and wants to get involved with Olivedale once again.  Marsha is a member 
of the Kitchen Band, has been in the drama group and helps with the chicken noodle dinner.  Marsha 
thinks Olivedale is a worthwhile and great place for seniors to participate in social activities. 
 
June Conkle 
June has been a member of Olivedale for 4 years.  She is retired from housekeeping.  She is a born 
leader and calls Bingo, heads up the Euchre group, is a volunteer server at dinners and lunches and has 
served as trip coordinator on Olivedale day trips.  She wants to play a larger role at Olivedale because 
she loves working side-by-side with the members. 
 
Jane Gard 
A retired daycare provider from Pasadena, CA, Jane has been an Olivedale member for 4 years.  Jane 
has assisted the office in creating the monthly bulletin boards, checking in guests at the health fair and 
the 80+ birthday party.  She loves to volunteer and enjoys being at Olivedale.  Jane is a Friends of the 
Park board member and helps with park events like the pancake breakfasts at Alley Park.  She is a good 
listener and would like to contribute her ideas to the board. 
 



Bob Martin 
Bob is retired from the Fairfield County Department of Health.  He became a member just over a year 
ago.  He has worked in the kitchen and served as a shuttle driver for different Olivedale events.  He 
enjoys visiting and having his morning coffee at Olivedale.  Bob is interested in the financial stability and 
preservation of Olivedale. 
 
Jon Noice 
A member for 1 year he is retired from Crown Cork and Seal.  Jon has participated in day trips, euchre 
and would like to participate in the Wellness Center.  He is fond of Olivedale and enjoys the facility and 
all it offers.  Wants to be on the board to support it’s mission.  
 
Georgia Roebuck 
Georgia has been a member of Olivedale for 13 years.  She is a retired Nursing Instructor at Hocking 
College.   She participates in yoga, palates, and water exercise.  She was part of the planning committee 
for our open house to show off the new construction and has helped with the chicken noodle dinner.  
Georgia thinks Olivedale is such a wonderful facility with so much to offer its members and wants to be 
part of keeping it going strong. 
 
Eloise Theiken 
Eloise has been a member for 1 year and is a retired office manager for Kreiger Tire in Millersport.  She 
has participated in water classes, exercise classes, line dancing, ballroom dancing and tai-chi and gone 
on many day trips.  She has helped with the chicken noodle dinner and art show set-up.  She feels that 
Olivedale is the best kept secret in Fairfield County and enjoys the facility and meeting nice people.  She 
would bring fresh incite to the Board. 
 
John Swank 
John has been a member for 4 years.  He is a retired Shift Supervisor/Lineman from Columbus & 
Southern and a proud veteran of the Marine Corp.  He is the newly elected Commander of the Olivedale 
Veterans Group, plays pinochle, golf and volunteers in the kitchen for various events.  Olivedale has 
given him so many reasons to keep active that he wants to return the favor. 
 
Ruth Wilcox 
Ruth has been a member for 1 year and is retired from Plante & Moran Accounting as an Administrative 
Assistant.  She also volunteers at FMC.  She is a member of the Kitchen Band, volunteered for the 
chicken noodle dinner and enjoys Tuesday lunches, Thursday waffles, Wii Bowling, day trips and plans 
to take part in the Wellness Center.  Ruth wants to stay involved and be a good participator on the 
Olivedale Board.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


